
PLANNING DEVELOPMENT MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE (VISITS)

ABERDEEN, 31 May 2018.  Minute of Meeting of the PLANNING 
DEVELOPMENT MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE (VISITS).  Present:-  Councillor 
Boulton, Convener; Councillor Donnelly, the Depute Provost (as substitute for 
Councillor MacKenzie) and Councillors Cooke and Copland.

Also in attendance:-  Councillor Yuill (as local member).

The agenda and reports associated with this minute can be found at:-
https://committees.aberdeencity.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=152&
MId=6224&Ver=4

Please note that if any changes are made to this minute at the point of 
approval, these will be outlined in the subsequent minute and this 
document will not be retrospectively altered.

76 MORNINGSIDE AVENUE - ERECTION OF 1.5 STOREY EXTENSION TO REAR - 
180409

1. With reference to article 3 of the Planning Development Management Committee 
of 24 May 2018, whereby it had been agreed to visit the site before determining the 
application, the Committee had before it a report by the Interim Chief Officer - Strategic 
Place Planning, which recommended:-

That the application for the erection of a 1.5 storey extension to the rear at 76 
Morningside Avenue be approved unconditionally.

The Committee heard from Councillor Ian Yuill, who spoke as a local member in 
regards to the application.  Councillor Yuill addressed the Committee and advised that 
he had concerns in relation to the impact the proposed extension would have on the 
neighbouring properties, and felt that the proposed underbuilding would be excessive to 
the neighbouring properties.  Councillor Yuill highlighted that various other properties 
on Morningside Avenue had extensions, but were either one storey extensions or 
conservatories and felt that the proposed extension was excessive.

Garfield Prentice, Team Leader, spoke in furtherance of the application and answered 
various questions from members, whereby it was noted that in regards to over 
shadowing the neighbouring property, there would only be a slight impact in the 
morning to the patio area but was not considered to be a significant impact.

The Committee resolved:- 
to approve the recommendation contained within the report and therefore approve the 
application unconditionally.
- Councillor Marie Boulton, Convener
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